MINUTES OF THE CITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON July 11, 2018 7:00 P.M.

The regular meeting of the Mechanicville City Council was held at the Senior Center, North Main Street, Mechanicville, New York on Wednesday June 13, 2018.

Roll Call: Mayor Baker Present

Commissioner Dunn Present
Commissioner Gilheany Present
Commissioner Gotti Absent
Commissioner McGuire Present

Mayor Baker: Called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M.

Bill Claydon led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

Motion to accept the June 13, 2018 Minutes:

Motion: Commissioner Dunn Seconded by: Commissioner McGuire

Roll Call: AYES: 3 NAYS: 0

ABSTAIN: 1 Commissioner Dunn

Motion to accept the June 26, 2018 Special Meeting Minutes:

Motion: Commissioner Dunn Seconded by: Commissioner Gilheany

Roll Call: AYES: 4 NAYS: 0

Commissioner Reports:

Mayor Baker stated the City received official notice from the Department of Taxation and Finance that Mechanicville's equalization rate is at 100% which is the reason the re-assessments were done.

Commissioner Dunn stated that the water/sewer bills can still be paid at any time however; additional penalties are added at the beginning of each month. Through the end of June 75% of the warrant for the water was collected and 82% of the warrant for the sewer was collected. Commissioner Dunn went on to say that they are at different percentages because not everyone has water services and not everyone has sewer services. Commissioner Dunn stated Veterans Memorial brick applications are available in the Accounts Office during normal business hours and via email as well. Commissioner Dunn stated they are also helping with the Community Centers school supply donation program which is on the City's facebook page. She went on to say the Accounts Office is collecting school supplies for the Community Center and there is a list

of necessary items. Commissioner Dunn personally thanked the City Bus Driver Debbie Urkevich for her very generous donation of backpacks, binders, notebooks, crayons, glue sticks, markers, and much more. Commissioner Dunn gave a statement in reference to the PBA/Mayor agreement. She went on to say that during the investigation of the PBA complaint conducted by Robert Hite both parties agreed to mediation in an attempt to come to an agreement. That agreement was signed on Friday June 29th and with that signed agreement the PBA complaint was then withdrawn. The City Council was not involved in this mediation or the results of the agreement that was all handled by the PBA with their attorney and the Mayor with his attorney facilitated by Bob Hite. I will not be answering any questions about that just to let you know in advance.

Commissioner Gilheany stated they have auditors coming in to the office in two weeks to complete the 2017 audit.

Mayor Baker stated that Commissioner Gotti was not in attendance but he and his department did a great job in the park getting it ready for Family Day and they are working with the Veteran's organization to bring top soil over for the brick project.

Commissioner McGuire stated that during the week of July 2nd they opened the Senior Center due to extreme heat as a cooling station and it remained open from 9:00 A.M. to 8:00 P.M. she did go on to say that there were not a lot of people that took advantage of it but it was open for anyone who needed it. Commissioner McGuire stated that Price Chopped donated ninety-six (96) bottles of water for the cooling station and two bags of ice. She went on to say that they had a lot of water left over so she brought it over to the firehouse. She added DeCrescente donated ten (10) cases for the Senior Centers open house. Commissioner McGuire stated that on July 5th there was a kick-off to summer at the Park Avenue Playground which was a big success and DeCrescente again donated tons of water and chocolate milk. Commissioner McGuire stated that lunches are served every day at the Park Avenue Playground from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. which really helps children who don't get a good lunch. Commissioner McGuire stated there was an open house for the Senior Center on July 10th with all the Commissioners present and she stated there were sixty (60) people in attendance, there was food and Price Chopper donated a cake and Decrescente donated water.

Attorney Val Serbalik stated Stewart's property was closed on.

Chief Waldron stated that there was a fatality during the heat wave which had some result of the heat. He went on to say the victim was found dead in a 10 x 10 room with an ice pack on his neck that was warm. The Chief encouraged people to check on one another especially the elderly. He went on to say if they don't have air conditioners take advantage of what the City if offering. Chief Waldron stated they have conducted DWI patrols since June 28th and they have made eight (8) DWI arrests in eight (8) days. He went on to say a few of the arrests were resulting from car crashes. He complemented the Mechanicville Police Department and added that since July 1st they have made thirty-three (33) arrests with six (6) of them occurring on Family Day itself but most of the arrest were outside the park itself. He went on to say that Family Day went very well with a great crowd and besides a few minor instances it was a great time. Chief stated that in 1991 there was a riot within the park and since then they have always

made sure there was a strong Police presence to protect everyone and since that one occurrence in 1991 it has never occurred again. The Chief stated this Family Day was excellent. Chief Waldron thanked the Mechanicville Police Officers for all their hard work with the Paul Luther race which helps fund the scholarship that is given to a chosen Mechanicville graduating senior. Chief Waldron stated in addition to the race they partnered with Cornell Cooperative Extension from Ballston Spa 4H center and fitted over eighty-eight (88) bike helmets on individual heads. Chief Waldron stated the MPD is working very hard; they made fifty-seven (57) arrests in May, seventy-three (73) in June, and so far thirty-three (33) since July 1st. He added that those numbers are just for arrests in the months of May and June there were over (170) traffic tickets issued in each one of those months. Chief Waldron announced that he is retiring effective July 31, 2018 from the Mechanicville Police Department and his last day of work will be July 30, 2018. He stated he has been honored and blessed to have worked here in Mechanicville. He added he was a kid who grew up with nothing, he lived in the projects and he was given a wonderful opportunity to join the Police Force. Chief Waldron stated the biggest thing is the commodity with the department and with the citizens themselves. He added he never put himself above anyone ever and he respected everyone and that is why he is where he is today. Chief Waldron stated he respects the City Council as a whole.

Mayor Baker added he appreciates the work that the Chief has done for the City and that he will be missed.

Chief Waldron stated that what the Mayor is forgetting to say is that when Chief Waldron first joined the force he was so poor he couldn't afford to buy his uniform and Dennis took him and bought him his uniform.

Deputy Chief Matt Dunn gave his report which is attached to the minutes. Deputy Chief Dunn stated that the Chief would like to thank the Commissioner of Finance as well as the rest of the Council for the assistance with purchasing turn out gear. He added they have a few things that need to be started thinking about, ETA 394 is currently operating 30 years old..... (I could not hear the rest). He went on to say air packs are going to need to be replaced in 2021.

Mayor Baker thanked Amanda Proper for attending the meeting in Gina Kenyon's place.

Public Comments:

Robert Singley from 40-42 Underwood Avenue asked why the removal of junk was cancelled so abruptly. He went on to say he received a letter in his mailbox yesterday that was dated July 6th that stated it was effective July 1st. He asked why it was ended so abruptly with no notice given.

Mayor Baker stated that since Commissioner Gotti was not present he would try to answer his question. He stated that Commissioner Gotti felt like a majority of the employees time was spent picking up stuff around the City. Mayor Baker stated that the way he understood it was he would not be doing away with it all together but rather go back to the way it was previously where a pick-up was done one (1) or two (2) times a year.

Mr. Singley stated that the letter did not say that so he was unaware of that.

Mayor Baker stated that hopefully at the next meeting Commissioner Gotti would have more information pertaining to it.

Commissioner Gilheany stated that residents could call and bring the stuff to DPW themselves. Mayor Baker added they will not accept mattresses, televisions, and electronics.

Mr. Singley stated that letter did not inform them of any of that.

Mayor Baker stated there are dumpsters located behind DPW and during business hours residents can stop in the DPW building to check-in to verify they are City residents and go and dump the items themselves. Mayor Baker added DPW are on summer hours at this time which is from 6:00 A.M. to 2:30 P.M. Monday thru Friday.

David Hicks of 241 First Avenue asked why the speakers were removed from the Senior Center.

Commissioner McGuire stated she was told they didn't work.

David Hicks asked who stated that they did not work.

Commissioner Dunn stated Quick Response told them.

David Hicks stated that thousands of dollars' worth of equipment was thrown out. He went on to say the equipment should have been tested and then if it didn't work it could have been removed. David asked if the parameters were set up for the medical assistant rides or is anything was found out about it.

Commissioner McGuire stated she has not.

David Hicks stated it has been two (2) months and he is wondering why.

Commissioner McGuire stated she knows they have given him several rides.

David Hicks stated they have only on off-shoot times which means if they are going someplace else and he left his car there they would grab him and bring him from there. He went on to say if they informed her that they have given him rides they certainly could have taken the time to email him and tell him they couldn't do the times he needed. David stated this wasn't just for him and there are others that would like to use the service so the parameters are needed for people to use it.

Commissioner McGuire stated they are in contact with them but as of right now she does not know what the times were; she does have the paperwork in her office.

David Hicks asked that since there have been water issues in the building if anyone ever looked into having an automatic main shut-off for the water in the Senior Citizen Building at nighttime since there are no sprinklers. Mr. Hicks stated there are sidewalk grants to rehabilitation on

North Central Avenue but the roadways are being neglected. He went on to say that DPW is behind on their duties, taxpayers cleaned up the south playground which should not happen, road maintenance is nil, and state of repair is poor with multiple roadways neglected. Mr. Hicks stated he went around the City and there are roughly 179 potholes which he stated was 72% of the City roads. He went on to say that DPW has a new state of art equipment for the repairs but the results are not forthcoming and he would like to know why. Mr. Hicks added the curbs are being painted but the roads are not being repaired. Mr. Hicks asked about the energy audit that he has been going after for over four (4) years and questioning upgrading LED lighting in the City building and streetlights.

Commissioner Dunn stated someone from NYSEG visited all of the City buildings including the Senior Center and submitted a cost estimate and it was a large amount of money that is needed to do this.

David Hicks asked if anyone contacted Michelle Duell at the library since they had it done there.

Commissioner Dunn stated she has not but could do that.

David Hicks stated the meters have not been consolidated and he will figure out the savings that would occur and bring that to the next meeting. He added taxes are always on the rise but the results are not. Mr. Hicks stated Pruyn Hill light is still on and he asked if the Stewart's land sale has been completed. He also asked if the property on the DPW land has been finalized. He added the O'Reilly Autoparts hasn't happened.

Mayor Baker stated that O'Reilly's has happened and prints have been submitted.

David Hicks stated the PA system that was used in the park was very poor. Mr. Hicks asked how the over charge for Verizon was found.

Commissioner Dunn stated the City Council back in November of 2016 hired Computel to go over all the bills as far as gross utility tax in which they found the \$3000 difference in which she stated they do receive 40% percentage of the refund but she went on to say it is money that they would not have received if this hadn't been completed and once the resolution is passed tonight she will send it out and Verizon will cut a \$3000 check in turn the City will cut a check to Computel for 40% of that.

Commissioner Dunn stated she wanted to clarify the question about Stewart's and stated that the City Attorney stated that the deal was closed today and the City received the \$20,000 that Stewart's owed from the auction.

Tom Mahoney from The Express stated that it is obvious that everyone is happy the charges were dropped but the City Council did hired Mr. Hite to investigate and he asked if he would be creating a published report on his findings.

Commissioner Dunn stated she did speak with Mr. Hite earlier in the day which is where she got the statement that she read to make sure it was correct and yes it is part of the agreement that was

signed off she corrected that and stated that it is part of the contract with him to receive a report so therefore, sometime in the near future they would be receiving that. Commissioner Dunn stated that she cannot tell at this point if it will be public record or able to be FOILed or not.

Tom Mahoney asked who determines if it is public record or not.

Commissioner Dunn stated it was not her that determines that.

Mayor Baker stated you would have to file the FOIL request and see if it gets denied.

Tom Mahoney stated the taxpayers paid for it.

Mayor Baker stated he is just informing him of the process and not saying one way or the other.

Tom Mahoney asked what the final bill for Mr. Hite was.

Commissioner Gilheany stated there is not a final bill at this time, she added the last bill paid was through the middle of March which totaled around \$5200 and not much was done after that.

Commissioner Dunn clarified that the mediation that was done between the Mayor and his attorney and the PBA and there attorney was not charged to the City.

Tom Mahoney asked if there were any other suits pending against the City at this time.

Commissioner Dunn stated that any litigation that would come up at any time would not be disclosed publically.

Tom Mahoney asked how the train station project was coming.

Commissioner Dunn stated that they are hoping to be placing an advertisement for bids in next week's Express so the process can begin.

Tom Mahoney added there is not a lot of money to spend on it.

Commissioner Dunn stated she is not aware of the exact dollar amount on it; she did speak to Tom Richardson the other day but does not have that paperwork with her.

Mayor Baker stated they are hoping to seal the building up so they can do away with the reoccurring problem of pigeons getting inside.

Tom Mahoney stated the Zim Smith Trail will be complete in 2020 at the latest.

Mayor Baker stated hopefully this year they will be doing some work on it here in Mechanicville.

Tom Mahoney asked for clarification on the O'Reilly Autoparts property.

Mayor Baker informed him that O'Reilly owns the property and they have been working on their engineering and architectural plans and the building department received them last week.

Tom Mahoney asked if there was any word on DiSiena's on Round Lake Avenue.

Mayor Baker stated there isn't anything he is aware of.

Tom Mahoney asked if there was anything going on with the Hudson Riverview project.

Mayor Baker informed him he has not heard anything except for people that are not happy with the dust.

Marylou Anatriello of Fitchburg Avenue thanked Chief Waldron for his many years of service and stated he is an outstanding individual who took his job seriously and did it in an excellent manor. She added she went to bed many of nights feeling safe and secure because of him and his Officers. Mrs. Anatriello thanked him and wished him many years of success in his future endeavors. She went on to say that she is very glad to see the hydrants being painted and also glad to see the curb on the corner of North Main and Saratoga Avenue being painted to prohibit parking. She added there is a trailer and heavy duty equipment being parked there and it has made it dangerous to turn that corner. Mrs. Anatriello stated she was hoping Commissioner Gotti was present at the meeting because she is thoroughly disgusted with the appearance of the community. She added that although there are many areas that look very nice and there are many houses that are cared for there are many places that are unkempt. She pointed out particularly that North Central Avenue is beginning to look like tobacco row. She added she spoke with people many times about the weeds on North Central Avenue, she stated the weeds are growing behind the guardrails, NYSEG's fence is all grown with weeds, and stated there is a need for concentration in that area to clean it up. Mrs. Anatriello stated the weeds on the overpass needs to be cleaned and added that when she travels to other communities comparable in size to Mechanicville there communities do not look like ours is beginning to look and she stated first impressions are lasting impressions. Mrs. Anatriello added her disappointment in the banner on Central Avenue which was a \$52,000 investment. She stated it is ripped and has been hanging on one side by threads for months. Mrs. Anatriello stated the furniture that is being put at the curb is out of hand and mattresses are being left out for months and she wants to know why the City can't pay someone to take it away and put it on their tax bills. She stated she does not appreciate investing money and time on her house and then having to look out at properties that look like slums. Mrs. Anatriello stated she has spoken about the dangerous situations that exist with parking on Gilbert Street and Fitchburg Avenue and emergency vehicles cannot enter due to people parking on the end of the street although there are no parking signs. Mrs. Anatriello complained about the weeds and over growth at CVS, and added the post office has weeds growing everywhere. Mrs. Anatriello stated there are code books, charters, and zoning books so there are things in place and she was wondering why there is not a full-time Code Enforcement Officer. She stated codes are in existence and she feels as a tax-payer they need to be enforced. Mrs. Anatriello stated that during election time there was mention of getting a splash pad for the children in the community and since the election she has not heard of anything about putting something in for our kids since the wading pool at the playground is just too small

for junior high children and teens. Mrs. Anatriello mentioned the lights at the welcoming signs at the entrances of the City are not working and the clock on North Main Street wasn't working for eight (8) months but DeCrescente generously got the clock fixed. Mrs. Anatriello stated she hears it from people daily that the City is becoming shameful and something needs to be done. She added that the elected officials wanted to run for office so now they have the ability to do something she asked them as a tax-payer and long-time resident to please do something. Bill Clayton of 36 Underwood Avenue stated he gives Mrs. Anatriello nothing but praise and agrees with her 100%. He added he lives off South Main Street under the Dutch Gap and it is overgrown and pedestrians need to walk in the roadway to get by. Mr. Clayton asked about contacting the railroad about laying on their horns during the nighttime. He added Waterford, Maplewood, Cohoes, and Menands all have an agreement with the railroad that as long as there is a mechanized signal they would not need to lay on the horn. Mr. Clayton stated the hill going up to the high school is all overgrown. He added we all live here and want to have a safe and nice community but right now the first impression looks pretty bad. He stated maybe the City could have volunteers help out and get stuff done.

Nick Rinaldi of 113 Viall Avenue congratulated Chief Waldron and wished him a nice retirement. Nick asked who owns the old railroad station.

Mayor Baker stated the City owns it.

Nick Rinaldi stated that he realizes we receive grants for things like the \$52,000 sign entering Mechanicville but he was wondering why we didn't apply for more useful grants to help the City. Mr. Rinaldi used the Xo tower as an example stating a lot of money was spent to renovate it and not very many people visit it and he added it isn't even handicap accessible and stated he isn't sure how that was allowed. Mr. Rinaldi stated he wanted to give a shout out to the Police Department, during the recent blackout the Officers maned the traffic light at the intersection of Saratoga Avenue and Viall Avenue and they got NYSEG to put a power pack on the pole. He added he is the first to criticize when something is done wrong but commends when it is done right.

Mayor Baker agreed that the Police Department did a very nice job.

Roger Jackson of 130 North Main Street thanked Chief Waldron for his dedication to service. Mr. Jackson questioned the whereabouts of Supervisor Richardson.

Mayor Baker stated that although he doesn't work for him, he will speak with him and try to get him to attend more meetings. He added Commissioner Dunn and himself have met with him several times over the past weeks in reference to grants in the City so he has been available.

Public Hearing CDBG:

Don Fletcher from Barton and Loguidice introduced himself and stated that the application that is being considered is through the consolidated funding application round that the Governor puts out every year. He added this is round eight (8) and the City has been successful in the past getting money through the consolidated funding application. Mr. Fletcher added this in

particular is called the CDBG (Community Development Block Grant) program and the City put in an application last year which was successful for a one (1) million dollar grant to fix the South Central Avenue drainage issue at the railroad trestle. Mr. Fletcher stated this year they are contemplating is water system improvements in the distribution system. He added there are two (2) existing projects going on right now that are funded by state and federal funds taking care of the dam, connection to the County, work at the water plant, work done at the tanks, and water meters are in the process of being replaces throughout the system. Mr. Fletcher said that this CDBG program is 100% grant, there is no loan and no match, the City would be eligible to receive up to \$750,000. He added they meet the criterion which is low to moderate income based, and it is federal money that comes down and disbursed by the state to local communities. Mr. Fletcher stated a replacement of a variety of mains within the system is being thought of and also the area where there were complaints with the water quality and how that ties with pressure areas. He stated the initial list was targeting the following streets: First Avenue, Mechanic Street, Penrose Avenue, Lee Street, Gilbert Street, Fitchburg Avenue, Enzien Avenue, Elizabeth Street, and Arnold Avenue. Mr. Fletcher asked if anyone had any questions. He then went on to say that some of the roads are short so the water mains are particularly small which are supplying water to the fire hydrants and the residents. Mr. Fletcher concluded by stating applications are due on July 27th, public input is being solicited tonight, then the City Council, Fire Department, Commissioner of Public Works and his department will meet to finalize the application.

David Hicks of 241 First Avenue stated that Short Street used to provide Viall Avenue but it no longer does so therefore the quantity of water required in that area isn't needed and whatever is there is a plus.

Marylou Anatriello of Gilbert Street asked if they could explain in lay person's terms what is being done.

Don Fletcher stated it is to replace the water mains in the streets that supply the water to hydrants and to the properties. He stated there is a pipe about five (5) feet underground and it would replace that main. He added many of the mains are extremely old.

Marylou Anatriello asked how it is determined what streets need the replacement more than others.

Don Fletcher stated that past mapping shows this and what they do is speak with the Department of Public Works as to when the pipe was put in (general age). He added they did a report that ended in 2010 that studied the region with a computer model that says based on the water coming down from your sources, all the elevations in the system, the water tanks where is there pressure and they try to look at the pressure on the streets and how much fire flow is there. He stated that generally there is like a minimum of 500 gallons a minute and preferable closer to 600 to 700 gallons per minute in a residential area and in a commercial area it is preferred to have about 1000 gallons per minutes. He stated that generally now you wouldn't put anything less in today than eight (8) inch line and some of the streets right now have two (2) inch lines therefore they are targeting based on the size, age, pressure.

Marylou Anatriello asked if there were any severe problems with the drinking water on those streets.

Don Fletcher stated no and this first cut is based on pressure alone and that is the next piece they need to move on to look at.

Marylou Anatriello stated it took then 20 years to get there street (Fitchburg and Gilbert) paved and asked if it is dug up are they going to repave it.

Don Fletcher stated it would be included in the grant money.

Nick Rinaldi of 113 Viall Avenue asked that if they will be increasing the lines to get more water is there enough capacity to fill the lines from the water tank.

Don Fletcher stated the supply right now is being worked on to be improved at the water plant and that the lower reservoir is looking to be dredged with money acquired through the federal government, the work at the dam was going to be done next year also with connection to the County so he stated that between all of that and prior consent order put out there being able to meet the maximum daily demand, making these improvements will lift that consent order and allow that to happen.

Nick Rinaldi stated he lives right off Mechanic Street and he is the last house on Viall Avenue that is in Mechanicville therefore the house next door to him is in Stillwater and gets water through the County. He added that Stillwater states they have plenty of water and it is excellent water so he was wondering if there could be some sort of deal worked out to tie into the County line.

Don Fletcher stated that they are tying into the County.

Marylou Anatriello asked if it would be in the newspaper if the money for the projects he mentioned had been awarded to the City.

Mayor Baker stated all the work has been completed on it and the contracts have been awarded.

Marylou Anatriello asked if it had been indicated to the taxpayers.

Mayor Baker stated it was stated at the meetings and in The Express.

Resolutions:

RESOLUTION 67-18: New York State Law Enforcement Officer Union Council 82

Moved by: Commissioner Dunn Seconded by: Commissioner McGuire AYES: 4 NAYS: 0

RESOLUTION 68-18: Nickolas J. Dunn full-time desk officer

Moved by: Mayor Baker

Seconded by: Commissioner McGuire

AYES: 4 NAYS: 0

NAYS: 0

RESOLUTION 69-18: Payroll and Vouchers

Moved by: Commissioner Gilheany Seconded by: Commissioner Dunn

RESOLUTION 70-18: Budget Transfers

AYES: 4

Moved by: Commissioner Gilheany

Seconded by: Mayor Baker

AYES: 4 NAYS: 0

RESOLUTION 71-18: Verizon Agreement

Moved by: Commissioner Gilheany Seconded by: Commissioner Dunn

AYES: 4 NAYS: 0

RESOLUTION 72-18: Central Avenue Drainage Improvement Project

Moved by: Commissioner Gilheany Seconded by: Commissioner Dunn

AYES: 4 NAYS: 0

RESOLUTION 73-18: Consulting contract with Barton and Loguidice & DPC for EFC project

Moved by:

Commissioner Gilheany

Seconded by:

Mayor Baker

AYES: 4

NAYS: 0

RESOLUTION 74-18: Consulting contract with Barton & Loguidice & DPC for **CDBG**

Moved by:

Mayor Baker

Seconded by:

Commissioner Dunn

AYES: 4

NAYS: 0

Tom Mahoney stated Resolution 72-18 states Barton and Loguidice submitted a quote of \$157,000 but not to exceed the sum of \$39,000 and that is confusing to him.

Attorney Serbalik explained there are two (2) components to the project, one is for the general engineering services which are set at a flat rate of \$157,000 and what the City also needs is someone to manage construction. He added the second component is to pay B & L for services at an hourly rate which is set forth in the contract which is not to exceed the sum of \$39,000 unless they go before the Council for more money.

NEW BUSINESS: None

OLD BUSINESS: None

Mayor Baker stated there was a request for an executive session and they will not be taking any action when they return.

Close Meeting:

8:04

Moved by:

Commissioner Gilheany

Seconded by: Commissioner Dunn

AYES: 4

NAYS: 0

Executive Session: 8:12

Moved by:

Commissioner Gilheany

Seconded by: Commissioner Dun

AYES: 4 NAYS: 0

Meeting Adjournment: 8:21

Moved by: Commissioner Gilheany Seconded by: Commissioner Dunn

AYES: 4 NAYS: 0

Mechanicville Fire Department

36 North Main Street Mechanicville, New York 12118 Tel: (518) 664-6121 Fax: (518) 664-6123

Chief John Dunn Deputy Chief Matthew Dunn Assistant Chief David Zecca

July 11, 2018

June 2018 Chief's Report

Alarms YTD-284

Mutual Aid -3

City Alarms – 52
EMS-27
Open Burn-4
Transformer Problem-2
CO Alarm-3
Motor Vehicle Crash-3
Brush Fire-6
Power Line Down-3
Gas Leak-1

Activation-3

Smoke Detector

Month Total -55

Training

Drills: 4 Details: N/A

Drills: - 4 Monthly trainings

Details: Duck Derby